THE IDENTITY & PARENTAGE OF C.D. MULLINIX FROM FENTRESS COUNTY, TENNESSE by Mark Mullinax US229 (Article appears in MxWorld Vol 27 No 3, February 2013, p.5)

Sources:

ⁱ Various records spell the name *Mullinax*, *Mullinix*, *Mullinix*, *Mullinex*, etc. For the sake of clarity and consistency, *Mullinix* will be used throughout this article.

ⁱⁱ Genzel, Carolyn Shannon. "Descendants of John Cobb—Fourth generation" *Descendants of John Cobb.* 27 June 2004. http://www2.1starnet.com/cgenzel/cobb/pafg04.htm (accessed 20 November 2011).

Blanck, Marilyn Mullinix. *Delaware Mullinixes and their descendants' migtations 1698 - 1900*. Alhambra, California, 2008, pp. 129-30.

To confuse matters, the elder Nathaniel also had a son, Nathaniel, but he was only age twelve in 1860 and is included in the elder Nathaniel's census listing.

^v Blanck, p. 130.

viFreeman, Mitzi. "2nd Tennessee Infantry Regiment--Company D." *Tennessee and the Civil War.* February 25, 2005. http://www.tngenweb.org/civilwar/rosters/inf/inf2/cod2.html (accessed November 20, 2011).

vii Freeman, Mitzi. "2nd Tennessee Infantry Regiment--Company B." *Tennessee and the Civil War*. February 25, 2005. http://www.tngenweb.org/civilwar/rosters/inf/inf2/cob1.html (accessed November 20, 2011).

viii Blanck, p. 134.

ix Freeman websites previously referenced.

^x Blanck, pp. 134-135 and Freeman.

xi Genzel. (Cites that the information on Nathaniel's service record came from "Microcopy No. 395 rolls 129 – 135. National Archives, Washington, D.C.")

xii Blanck. p. 139.

xiii Blanck. p. 134. Much more information about Eli Mullinix may be found here as well since he is the great-grandfather of Ms. Blanck.

xiv This is an important fact to remember for women who had more than one husband but is not relevant to this discussion since there is no evidence that Mary remarried after Nathaniel died.

xv Hypothetical. No record of this child has been discovered.

xvi Image found at http://kdl.kyvl.org/cgi/t/text/pageviewer-

idx?c=adanews&cc=adanews&xc=1&idno=ada1908011501&g=news&xg=0&q1=frameset&seq=5

xvii "About The Interior Journal. (Stanford, Ky.) 1905-1910 - Chronicling America (The Library of Congress)" *Historic American Newspapers - Chronicling America (The Library of Congress)*. January 3, 2011. http://chroniclingamerica.loc.gov/lccn/sn85052021/ (accessed 4 October, 2011).

xviii The Findagrave.com listing for him is C.Q. Mullenix [sic]. The tombstone photograph, however, shows clearly that it is C.D. Mullinix. Indeed, most of the Mullinix listings in this cemetery are mis-indexed in the Findagrave.com database as Mullenix. Some of the first names and dates are incorrect also, so the tombstone photograph should be consulted if there is one.

xix The name is seen with a variety of spellings including *Brannon*, *Brannan*, *and Brannin*. For consistancy, the spelling *Brannon* will be used throughout this report.

xx http://wc.rootsweb.ancestry.com/cgi-bin/igm.cgi?op=GET&db=bruceyork&id=I11471. The information on this website was not verified by this author.

xxi Image found at http://kdl.kyvl.org/cgi/t/text/pageviewer-

idx?c=adanews;c=adanews;g=news;xc=1;xg=0;rgn=works;idno=ada1912022101_sn86069496;didno=ada1912022101_sn86069496;view=pdf;seq=4

James Leslie Mullinix is not listed in the 1910 census. The instructions to enumerators indicate they should include "every person living on April 15, 1910. Omit children born since April 15, 1910." James Leslie Mullinix missed the enumeration cutoff by three weeks.